Spring Grove Fringe
Annual General Meeting
7th November 2018
Present: 
Sandy Gavshon (Chair), Bethany Birley, Chris Brooks, Lynn Charlton, Mike Charlton, Roger Chown, Nigel Duffin, Daisy Jones, Allan Lloyd, Jo Need, Jacqui Rollason, Jonathan Rollason, Janice Smith, Tony Tresigne, 

Apologies: 
Nigel Bellwood, Veronica Birley, Sandie and Keith Glenny, Ross Jones, Jenny Robson, Amanda Shaw. 

Minutes of the Last Meeting:  
Jonathan proposed and Jacqui seconded that the Minutes were accepted. The meeting agreed. 

Matters Arising from the Minutes: 
Sandy said that the Billetto booking system was working well and helping to reduce the amount of cash to be handled. Cast and Crew would no longer book their tickets through the system, but be counted in advance. Tony added his approval. 

Treasurer’s Report:
The pantomime had raised about £750 and the three other shows about £2000 each, meaning that we had been able to donate £2500 to charities, as listed in the accounts. 

Jo proposed a vote of thanks to Tony for his work and the meeting agreed. 

Trustees’ Report

Nigel talked through the Trustees’ Report, produced to satisfy requirements of the Charity Commissioners. It will also be on the SGF website, along with the accounts. 

Election of Officers:
Gavin Chaplin had decided to step down as a Trustee. He will, however, continue to organise bar licences. 

Jonathan had proposed and Jacqui had seconded that the other existing Officers and Trustees be re-elected for the forthcoming year and that Suzanne Nail also be elected. These proposals were agreed by the meeting nem con. 

Financial Procedures:
Jayne Britten, an independent Chartered Accountant, has looked through the SGF bank statements and accounts from the shows and found them reasonable. 
She has made several suggestions and the Committee has agreed a Financial Procedures document, circulated to members, from which Sandy pointed out main points: 
There will be a ticket book at the door for any cash sales; 
Receipts for expenses should be scanned and sent to Tony; 
Bar accounts will identify expenditure, income, stock; 
External people supplying a ‘service’ would be recorded as an expense (no freebies) 
Forthcoming Productions:
23/24 November: Bunch of Amateurs 
8/9 Feb: Robin Hood and the Babes in the Wood, directed by Jacqui, assisted by Amanda
17/18 May: Lady Windermere’s Fan, directed by Sandy & Nigel 
4/5 October:  Musical evening (possibly Gershwin?) 
22/23 November: possibly Matchbox Theatre (Michael Frayn) 

Bar:
Sandy acknowledged the amazing job which Mike and Lynn had done running the bar for the last few years and made them a presentation in thanks. 
Transportation and setting-up were considered to be a major part. No-one had agreed to take over the running of the bar, but provisional arrangements were in place for the next production. 
Roger offered to run the bar for the panto and suggested that there could be a rota. 
Jonathan suggested BYOB and increasing ticket price to cover loss of bar profits. 
Chris suggested sale-or-return – this is largely the system at present, with only small amounts of stock carried over. 

It was agreed that this issue would be discussed at next meeting. 

Any Other Business:

Nigel has produced a checklist for producers/directors which will be circulated to relevant people. 

Christmas Party: 14th December at Sandy’s. Daisy in charge of Oscar ‘performances’. Bring a bottle; approx £5 for food.  

Chris said that, when young people were performing, parents should be copied in on emails, so they were informed. Daisy suggested organising a ‘crew’ to supervise young  people taking part in shows. 

Meeting closed at 20:10. 

